
Minutes of the Loppergarth Playground & Community Group 
 

10th July 2018  at The Wellington Inn, Loppergarth 

 
 
 
Present:  Lynne, Anne, Julia, Joe, Angela, Julie 
 
Apologies:  Ang & Sandy 
 
Minutes from the last meeting:  Taken as a true and accurate record. 
 
 
Actions from the last meeting: 
 
The Parish Council have learned that it would cost £1,000 to disconnect electricity from the 
Telephone box.  At present it costs the PC £80 per year.  Christine Braithwaite is to follow this up  
and try once again to find an electrician who can replace the light. 
 
 
Finance: 
 
Funds remain the same with £50 being held as petty cash. 
 
 
 
Maintenance:  
 
Latest Park report was all OK. No action needed.  Richard Scott has kindly been cutting the grass 
and Lynne has strimmed the edges and watered the plants. 
 
 
Fundraising: 
 
The Party in the Park on Sunday 15th July is to go ahead as planned with a Hook a Duck event 
instead of the Duck Race as there is not enough water in the Beck.  Lynne has produced flyers to be 
distributed in the Community Chat magazine before Sunday.  Items for the Tombola are coming in. 
The rope for the Tug of War has been sorted. John & Julie have the Wellies for Welly Golf. Angela 
has 12 jars of home made jam to sell. Anne is to enquire about cakes for the cake stall also will 
provide the paddling pool for Hook a Duck, Angela is to get a fishing net and provide a chair for this 
event. Lynne is to produce a treasure hunt and Julia is donating a large Teddy Bear and name grid 
for a guess the Teddy's name. 
 
 
 
Any Other Business:   
 
No other business to report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date for next meeting:   14th August 2018                                         Meeting closed at:  7.55pm 


